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Internet Addresses 

USPS: www.usps.org 

D/20: www.uspsd20boating.org 

Public: https://americasboatingclub.org 

DISTRICT 20 
 

Membership Newsletter—Volume 65 Issue 2 

Special Edition:  Spring-Summer  

Spring Conference/Change of Watch 
United States Power Squadrons is America’s Boating Club® 

JOIN US on: 

your Smart 

Phone, 

Tablet, 

Laptop or 

Desktop 

Whichever is 

easiest for you. 

We Miss Seeing YOU!!! 



 

Spring-Summer Trident Page 2 

UNITED STATES 

POWER SQUADRONS® 

A publication of District 20 

published twice yearly 

Opinions expressed are those of the writers and 

not necessarily those of D/20 and USPS 

TRIDENT 

DEADLINE 

 

DISTRICT COMMANDER 

     D/Lt/C Theresa A. Phillips, P 

     4225 W. 11000 N Rd. 

     Manteno, IL 60950 

     815-468-1778 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

     D/Lt/C Kenneth L. Crutcher, AP 

     930 S. Lincoln Ave. 

     Springfield, IL 62704 

     773-575-8177 

EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 

     D/Lt/C Scott Harmon AP 

     5175 Hogan Rd 

     Auburn, IL 62615 

     217-891-2870 

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

     D/Lt/C Stuart Zwang, SN 

     2324 Highmoor Rd 

     Highland Park, IL 60035 

     847-432-9348 

SECRETARY 

     D/Lt/C John Hatton, AP 

     14971 Liston Ave. 

     South Beloit, IL 61080 

     815-389-8532 

TREASURER 

     D/Lt/C Louise M. Potter, SN 

     1475 Galaxy Way. 

     Bourbonnais, IL 60914 

     815-933-1470 

ASS’T EDUCATIONAL OFFICER 

     D/1st/Lt Richard A. Davidson, SN 

     1900 S. Millburne Rd 

     Lake Forest, IL  60045 

     847-295-8845 

D20 Spring Conference/Change of Watch 

Presented Virtually 

March 13, 2021 

Starting at 0930 Ending 1600 

Plan to attend one or all sessions 

AGENDA: 

0930-1000 Virtual coffee time D/C Terry Phillips, P 

District Commander 

1000-1100 District Education 

Officer Seminar 

D/Lt/C Scott Harmon, AP 

Educational Officer 

1100-1115 Break  

1115-1130 i-911 Presentation D/Lt/C Scott Harmon, AP 

Educational Officer 

1130-1145 Recap of Annual 

Virtual Meeting  

D/C Terry Phillips, P 

District Commander 

1145-1300 BREAK FOR LUNCH Virtual lunch—bring your 

lunch and sit and chat with 

other members 

1300-1330 Verification of 

Delegates 

Credentials Committee 

1330-1600 Spring Conference 

Meeting and Change 

of Watch 

D/C Terry Phillips, P 

District Commander 

 Introducing 

Chief Commander’s Representative  

National Educational Officer, V/C William McManimen, SN-ON 

will represent the Chief Commander at the 2021 District 

Conference and officiate at the District Change of Watch.   

Bill joined USPS in 1977 and has earned 43 merit marks.  He 

is a member of Main Line Power Squadron in District 5 and 

resides in Maple Glen PA   

Bill has been very active in the BOC program from its 

inception.  He became an Inland Navigator in 2009, Coastal 

Navigator in 2011, Advanced Coastal and Offshore Navigator 

in 2019.  That’s quite an achievement! 

Please join me in welcoming Bill to our virtual conference. 

Conference Agenda—see Page 4 
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DISTRICT  

COMMANDER 

D/C Terry A. Phillips,  P  

Thank you.  Thank you for volunteering and 

making taking the time to continue to have virtual 

district meetings, virtual dinners, virtual Change 

of Watches, and virtual squadron meetings.  It is 

through you and only you that District 20 can go 

forward into the future.  As with any change, not 

everyone is pleased, but with the health and 

safety of our members foremost in our minds – 

district and squadron leaders are doing what has 

to be done. 

 

The Spring 2021 Conference/Change of Watch 

is virtual this year.  The Zoom meeting 

information may be found on another page of the 

Trident.  Included this year is a virtual luncheon, 

you bring your own food and drink, and continue 

on the Zoom format, talking with other members.  

Hopefully, this will help us renew friendships that 

have been disrupted due to the COVID 

pandemic. Dress is USPS/squadron shirt or 

other appropriate attire.    

 

As we move onward this year, with vaccines 

becoming more available, masks, and larger 

numbers being able to meet, my hope is the 

Spring 2022 Conference/Change of Watch will 

be in person.  Foremost, though, is still the 

safety of our members, no matter how much I 

personally want to have a face-to-face 

conference.  

National has announced the next two meetings: 

• Fall Governing Board Meeting 2021 

29 August – 5 September  

North Hills Hilton,  

Raleigh, North Carolina 

• Annual Meeting 2022 

19 February – 27 February 

Sawgrass Marriott,  

Ponte Verde, Florida 

Changes are coming to USPS/America’s Boating 

Club. In order to help keep up to date with 

marketing techniques, the Marketing Department 

has put together tool kits that may be 

downloaded.  These are professionally done, 

with brochures that can be downloaded for 

printing.  To find this kit go to USPS.org – 

marketing committee. 

 

Let’s make a date, 13 March at 9:00a.m. to all 

attend the Spring Conference.  I’ll bring my 

peanut butter sandwich to the virtual luncheon or 

maybe it will be ham.  Definitely I’ll have a glass 

of milk to go with the sandwich.  What are you 

going to bring? 

Respectfully submitted,  

D/C Terry Phillips, P 

District Commander 
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2021 Conference Agenda 

March 13, 2021 

1330- - 1600 
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Respectfully submitted, 

P/C Frank D’Amico, AP 

Finance/Budget Chair 
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DISTRICT  

ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICER 

D/Lt/C Stuart Zwang, SN 

I get a periodic report from National telling us that we 

should do better with regard to membership retention.  Or 

to repeat Mary Abbott’s plea – membership is Job One.  

I thought about this and would like to ramble on to offer a 

few of my thoughts.  Previously I mentioned that so many 

organizations – read Moose, Elk, etc. are having difficulty 

attracting and retaining members. So America’s Boating 

Club A.K.A. Power Squadrons are not alone.  

Clearly each and every one of us, assuming that we are 

true believers, have to ‘sell’ our organization.  

Unfortunately I must admit that sales are not my forte.  

In one of our national video meetings, I mentioned that it 

might be advantageous if the National Organization 

would / could partner with boat manufacturers to offer our 

courses. The National organization is aware of this, and 

tells me that this is on their ‘event horizon.’ 

I would add that locally we should add local marinas to this 

partnership.  I know that we have tried with providing them 

with courses and boating seminars. 

My suggestion is to go further. (After all, as my wife tells 

me, we have too much time on our hands.)  

I would like to ask that both Karen D’Amico our publicity 

chairman, and Rich Davidson, our I.T. guru to approach 

local marinas such as Larson Marina in Waukegan to allow 

us to have a link on their web site to our organization.   

The ‘hook’ in this project would be to design some type of 

small quiz –do you know what these buoys do?  Or what 

color, red or green is on the right side of the running lights. 

Then the hopefully unsuspecting and gullible victim would 

be enticed to take our boating course.   

The fee for the intro course would be free. 

After that we want to convert a user / student to want to take 

more of our courses, pay for them and become a member of 

our merry band. 

Obviously our part of this would be one vector to hopefully 

obtain new members.   

The other vector would be to meet with your dock mates and 

ask them to join us for some type of our fellowship activity. This 

could be a flare shoot, short course on traversing locks or a 

camp fire. 

But what of membership RETENTION?   If a person resigns from 

a squadron, we have been told that it takes seven calls asking 

that person to return to our ranks before we are successful. 

That’s a lot of perseverance.   

This reminds me of the campfire song –“Make new friends, but 

keep the old – one is silver and the other is gold.” 

As I think about it, would you believe that it troubles me to see 

some people take all the courses that they desire, and then 

resign. My feeling is that that person should stick around to 

return the favor of educating others.   

HOWEVER, we might consider that it is our fault because 

somehow we have failed in our responsibility to make that 

person want to stay because of the fellowship.  

As I think about it, what are some of the items that would help 

with this fellowship?  Here is one of my small thoughts – 

DISTRICT CRUISING. I do not mean the District meeting and 

cruise.  

 I mean the individual squadrons each have their own cruises.  

Last week when I spoke with our District Commander, Terry 

Phillips, she told me that the Mid-Illini squadron was planning 

another cruise to the U.S. Virgin Islands.   That sounds like 

something that I might like to do.  

So, I would like to start by asking all the cruise captains from 

each squadron to send their cruise schedules to each and 

every other squadron.  I would then ask that each squadron 

publish these cruise schedules in their monthly newsletters 

with an invitation for all other members in the squadrons to 

join them.  Think of this as more opportunities for fellowship –

the benefits of the individual squadrons helping each other 

out in our District.  This would be another reason to stay in our 

organization with so  many more opportunities and activities 

going on all the time. 

Anyhow, I have duly shared my musings for this edition of the 

Trident.  

I hope that each of you have had your Covid-19 vaccinations  

Respectfully submitted, 

D/Lt/C Stuart Zwang, SN 

District 20 Administrative Officer 
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DISTRICT  

EDUCATIONAL 

OFFICER 

D/Lt/C Scott Harmon, AP 

Educational Officer Scott Harmon will have the scoop on the Education News from the 2021 Virtual 
Annual Meeting at 10:00am.  So tune in, if for no other reason than to test your Zoomability. 

I will also have a presentation on a new technology that the Coast Guard watchstanders are using 
called i911..  Don’t miss it! 
 

Engine Cut-off Switch Wear Requirement 

Over the last three years (2018-2020), Congress has passed two laws requiring, first, that manufacturers 
install engine cut-off switches on recreational vessels and, second, that recreational vessel operators use 
those engine cut-off switches. The laws that have placed these requirements on recreational vessel 
manufacturers and recreational vessel operators are found in United States Code (USC), as 
opposed to the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR) where these types of requirements are typically 
found. These are federal laws and not enforceable by state and local marine officers at this time. 
These new laws will improve safety for all recreational boaters by reducing the potential for 
propeller injuries to recreational vessel operators, other users of the nation’s waterways, and 
marine law enforcement officers responsible for responding to runaway boats.  

 

The seven States that have ECOS laws are:  Alabama, Arkansas, Illinois, Louisiana, Nevada, New Jersey 
and  Texas.  The Coast Guard will be contacting these states to discuss the new laws this coming month. 
Federal law preempts States from enacting or enforcing a law on a subject that is different from a 
federal law on the same subject. However, the Coast Guard has the authority to provide an exemption 
from preemption if recreational vessel safety is not adversely affected, as when a state law is close 
enough to the federal law and does not adversely affect recreational vessel safety 

 
D/Lt/C Scott Harmon, AP 

District 20 Educational Officer 
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We knew that 2021 would be the recovery from 

the Annus Horribilus that preceded it.  So far, 

things are looking up.  The COVID-19 vaccines 

number three, and we senior citizens should be 

able to get it before spring is over. 

America’s Boating Club is doing things to help 

this year be a good one.  I attended many of the 

workshops and meetings of the National 

Conference.  All of it was online, all of it free, no 

travel or hotel costs to discourage you from 

attending, and all of it was recorded and 

available to view later.  Granted, this kind of 

event is geared towards people with Bridge 

Offices, but the education, marketing, online 

tools, upgraded web site, virtual learning, mobile 

apps, and so on were for all of us to use. 

The takeaways from the National Conference 

are that America’s Boating Club is migrating its 

education program to the National Web Site, 

added mobile apps to provide a toolkit for 

boaters to use and videos to train our members, 

replacements for DB2000 and Sail Angle are in 

place and being added.  Another goal is to move 

all squadron and district web sites to the 

national web hosting service to maintain 

standards, provide better security, and comply 

with the ADA mandates.  If we are to recruit 

younger members, we have to enter their world 

and communicate with their media sources.  

With fewer squadrons, members, and districts 

now and the near term future, our education 

programs, all courses and seminars, have to be 

accessible online. 

We are back.  The coming year will be a return 

to normal life.  Boating will be something to 

share again.  Meetings will soon be done live.  

Just so you know, Skokie Valley will be hosting 

the Spring, 2022 District 20 Conference at the 

Holiday Inn in Elgin, March 25-26.  That 

weekend is well before Passover and Easter, so 

mark your calendar for then.  We will need 

volunteers, as we have in the past. 

Hope everyone is doing well.  It is time to get 

vaccinated, come out of your safe spaces, and 

rejoin life with your friends in the America’s 

Boating Club. 

Respectfully submitted 

D/1st/Lt Rich Davidson, SN 

There are 29 recordings of seminars and meetings 

that were held at the Virtual Annual Meeting. 

Go to www.USPS..org and sign on.  On the member 

home page you will see information about the 

various seminars that were recorded.  If you ever 

wondered about the national conferences  but 

didn’t have a chance to attend, take advantage of 

this opportunity.  I know you will enjoy many of 

them. 

Your district officers attended many of the meetings 

and are loaded with information to pass on to you. 

Hope to see you at the district conference. 

DISTRICT ASSISTANT 

EDUCATIONAL 

OFFICER 

D/1st/Lt Richard A. Davidson, SN 



 

Spring-Summer Trident Page 10 

Following is the Treasurer Financial Report as of 2/28/21.  As you can see, there have not been 
many expenses this year since we have not been doing in-person meetings and activities.  This 
report will be updated as of 3/31/21, the end of the current fiscal year, and a copy sent to the D20 
website established by Mike Ludtke.  An updated copy of the 3/31/20 report for comparison 
purposes will also be submitted to the website. 

 Respectfully Submitted: 

D/Lt/C Louise M. Potter, SN 

District Treasurer 

 

DISTRICT  

TREASURER 

D/Lt/C Louise M. Potter, SN 

Continued page 11 
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DISTRICT  

SECRETARY 

D/Lt/C John Hatton, AP 

Minutes of the 2020 Fall Conference have been 

sent to all council members. A motion is needed 

to approve. ( 

The Distinctive Communicator Award has been 

awarded to D20 for its TRIDENT newsletter. 

4 squadrons have also received the Distinctive 

Communicator Award for their publications: 

• Fox Valley-  Tales of the Fox 

• Mid Illini-    Headlines 

• Rockford-    Scope 

• Skokie Valley-  Running Lights 

3 squadrons received the Distinctive 

Communicator Award for their websites: 

• Land Of Lincoln 

• Skokie Valley 

• Waukegan 

Congratulations to all award winners! 

Respectfully Submitted: 

D/Lt/C John Hatton, AP 

District Secretary 

Continued from Page 10 

See Fall Conference Report on Pages 12-13) 
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TRIDENT STAFF 
 

     Editor and Publisher 

 P/D/C Pat Antoni, SN 

        pantoni@aol.com 

 

     Contributing Editors 

 D/20 Bridge Officers 

  

     Photographers 

 P/D/C Chuck Burger, SN 

 P/D/Lt/C Anita Donkers, AP 

 

     Production Staff 

 P/D/Lt/C Anita Donkers, AP 

TRIDENT 
District 20, unit of United States Power Squadrons® 

FROM: 

P/D/C Pat Antoni, SN 

4379 Crosswhite Ct. 

Spring Hill, Florida 34609 

TO: 

First Class Mail 

  


